

香港建築師學會 The Hong Kong Institute of Architects

12 December 2007

Our Ref.: DB/RL/RC/cw/0712

Hon Lau Wong Fat, GBM, GBS, JP Chairman Panel on Development The Legislative Council Legislative Council Building 8 Jackson Road Hong Kong By Fax and By Post Fax No.: 2537 1851

Dear Mr Lau

Support for Creation of a Landscape Architectural Post at Directorate Rank

We learnt that the Development Bureau is considering to create a new landscape architect post at directorate rank to assist the Bureau on greening and landscape matters.

The Institute supports the creation of the above additional post, which certainly can provide better support to the Bureau in delivering the initiatives of the Chief Executive Policy Address in enhancing sustainable urban greenery and the quality of our cityscape.

Yours sincerely

Dr Ronald Lu, *FHKIA* President

c.c. Mrs Carrie Lam, JP, Secretary for Development
Mr Yue Chi Hang, JP, Director of Architectural Services
Mr Leslie Chen, President, The Hong Kong Institute of Landscape Architects